Longmoor Community Primary School

Hall Lane, Aintree, Liverpool, L9 0EU (0151 521 5511

www.longmoorcps.co.uk 🖅 admin@longmoorcps.co.uk

Acting Headteacher: Mr. M. Garside



Friday 4th September

Dear families,

It was lovely to see you all back in school this week! A big thank you to everyone for respecting our Covid-19 measures to keep everyone in our school community safe.

Firstly, I would like you introduce myself: I'm Mrs Haynes - one of the Year 1 teachers and also, the Phase 1 Lead. This means that I am responsible for the day to day running of Early Years and Year 1. Your child's Class Teacher should be your first point of call; however, if you have any questions or queries, please contact me via the school office.

We have a committed and motivated team in Phase 1, who are all determined to make sure your child is safe, happy and ready for this stage in their education. This team consists of:

Nursery	Reception	Year 1
<u>Teacher</u>	<u>Teachers</u>	<u>Teachers</u>
Mrs Gough	Class 1 Mrs Vaughan	Class 3 Mrs Haynes
	Class 2 Mrs Rigby	Class 4 Miss McGee
Mrs Callaghan	Miss Swift	Mrs Murphy
Mrs Mannion	Mrs Ball	Mrs Stimpson
Mrs Saunders	Mrs Blanchflower	

Please note that Mrs Blanchflower will temporarily be working with Year 1 in place of Mrs Murphy who is working with Year 4 at the moment.

As ever, we want your child to achieve the very best that they can. We have extremely high expectations of attendance, punctuality, behaviour and conduct and expect that you will support us to enable your child to thrive.

Nursery

As Nursery children are still settling in and getting used to being in school, there will be a separate Newsletter from the Nursery staff which will give you all the information you need. Look out for this soon!















Longmoor Community Primary School

Hall Lane, Aintree, Liverpool, L9 0EU (0151 521 5511

www.longmoorcps.co.uk 🖅 admin@longmoorcps.co.uk

Acting Headteacher: Mr. M. Garside



Reading

It is vital that your child is reading at home regularly or for younger children sharing books regularly with an adult. Reception and Year 1 children will bring home a book to read or share with an adult and this needs to be signed in their reading diary. At the moment, due to current restrictions, school reading books can only be changed on a Thursday. Please ensure that, finished or not, your child brings their reading book and diary in on a Thursday. New books will be given out every Monday.

Children in Reception and Year 1 will take home key words. Year 1 parents please bear with us with these – as the children have been away for a while they will be getting sheets which they have had before.

PE

PE kits are to be kept at home and worn to school on the days when the children have PE. As the winter draws in, the children may wear black/ navy joggers and a jumper over their PE kit.

PE days will be

Reception – every Friday, beginning 18th September

Year 1 – every Thursday beginning 10th September...

Nursery will have regular physical activities so already wear appropriate clothing daily.

Please remember that your child should not wear any jewellery on PE days. Earrings should be removed for the day. If your child has just had their ears pierced and cannot remove the earrings then they should be covered with surgical tape before they come to school.

Finally, please remember that we are trying very hard to reduce the amount of items we send home so please make sure you are signed up to your child's Marvellous Me account. Copies of letters and important information will also be on the relevant section on the school website.

Any queries, please do not hesitate to contact myself or one of the Phase 1 team.

Many thanks,

Mrs Haynes

Phase 1 Lead













